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ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The fact that the A21 by-pass and the controversial link road joining the two
portions of Beagles Wood Road were on the agenda no doubt caused the Annual
Parish Meeting on March 14th to be one of the best attended for several years.

About 100 parishioners attended the meeting in the Village Hall and heard Mr.
John Bergg, assistant county surveyor and Mr. Arthur Hill of the county’s
Highways Department speak about plans for the A21 by-pass and the likely
programme for carrying out the work.

Parish Council chairman, Mrs. Sarah Clarke warned that once the by-pass line
was approved there would inevitably be pressure to develop spare pieces of land
between the by-pass and the existing A21 and the Parish Council wouid have to
be vigilant in protecting the village from undesirable building operations. She
emphasised that unrestricted building on such land could radically alter
Pembury’s character and would have to be carefully watched.

Many members of the audience came from Beagles Wood Road and adjoining
roads, and several of them voiced their views for and against having the two
lengths of Beagles Wood Road joined together.

Some stressed the need for the link road on the grounds that a through road
would take traffic pressure off the present unsatisfactory junctions of Romford
Road and Henwood Green Road and Romford Road and Lower Green Road. One
view in favour of the link stressed that emergency services summoned to Beagles
Wood Road might find themselves entering the wrong section of road —a matter
of grave importance in a crisis.

On the other hand, several speakers urged that the link road should not be built
because it would have the effect of turning Beagles Wood Road into a race track
with vehicles taking a short cut from Romford into Maidstone Road.

At the end of the meeting residents in Beagles Wood and adjoining roads were
asked to vote on the matter. The result was 18 in favour of a link road and 11 in
favour of a linking footpath only. Nevertheless at its meeting on April 10th the
Parish Council voted to recommend that the link road should not be built.



YOUR GLERK REPORTS........

Pembury has strong sporting links through its many sports clubs, such as bowils,
badminton, cricket, football, hockey, lawn tennis and table tennis. It has always
been Parish Council policy to try to help the clubs. At present my members are
talking to Pembury’s football clubs, the bowls club and the hockey club about
improvements to their facilities generated by the clubs themselves.

The Parish Council is also looking into the possible community use of further
accommodation that could, perhaps, be used for badminton, five-a-side football,
indoor bowls etc. If these inquiries bear fruit it will be contacting the clubs with
further details.

The Parish Council has provided a hard tennis court for use by parishioners the
whole year round. A season ticket costing £10 for the yearly use of this hard court
is excellent value. In addition, annual ticket holders for the hard court can, for an
extra £5 a year, play on the grass courts used by Pembury Lawn Tennis Club
during the summer. Or if you enjoy an occasional game on the grass courts
during the summer only, a period season ticket costs you only £10. Although this
use is on a restricted basis, the Lawn Tennis Club is to be applauded in agreeing
to the additional use by members of the public. It is hoped that this might be one
way of attracting new members to the club.

Times from May 19th to September 9th on which the public can use the grass
courts are:—

Monday 2p.m.to9p.m.orduskifearlier

Tuesday 2p.m.tob5p.m.*

Thursday 2p.m.to5p.m.,5p.m.to 9 p.m. or duskif earlier
Friday 2p.m.to5p.m.

Saturday 2p.m.to9p.m.orduskifearlier*

*These periods of play are to be shared between members of the public
and members of Pembury Lawn Tennis Club.

Obviously the numbers using this grass court facility must of necessity be
limited. If you are interested please contact me as soon as possible as the tickets
will be sold on a first come first served basis.

H.S. J. Plant,
Clerk to the Council
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Pembury

Woodside

Youth

Club

After many months of construction work and a set-back caused by winter gales
which ripped off part of the roof cladding, the Pembury Woodside Youth Club
bugding has opened its doors, although some minor interior decoration has still
to be done.

The club is divided into seniors, aged 13 to 21 and juniors aged 8to 13. These age
limits will be strictly adhered to. The annual subscription for seniors is £1. Weekly
subscriptions are 20p for members and 35p for non-members. Meeting nights
are Mondays and Wednesdays from 7 to 9.30 p.m. and other nights as required.
The junior club will open on Fridays from 7 to 8.30 p.m. The annual membership
fee is 50p with a weekly subscription of 25p or 35p for non-members. At the age of
13 a member may transfer to the senior club if he or she wishes, or stay with the
junior club for a further year or so.

SENIOR CLUB

A varied programme has been planned which includes swimming trips to
Larkfield, a visit to Margate on June 23rd, visits to other clubs for team
challenges, and discos. The Leader in charge, Mr. Malcolm Brown, telephone
Paddock Wood 4697, is the person to apply to for membership, which may be
done at the club on meeting nights. Mr. Brown hopes to start the Duke of
Edinburgh Award scheme later in the year. Many jobs need to be done during a
vouth club evening and volunteers are invited to contact Malcolm or just come
along and have a cup of coffee and a chat. A volunteer is particularly required to
run the coffee bar, but help in any way will be welcome.

JUNIOR CLUB
Membership inquiries should be made to Marilyn Halden, Pembury 4307 or to

x;grie Griffiths, Pembury 3452. Any other inquiries to Pauline Hawker, Pembury

Full details of the 1984/5 programme will be available shortly, but the following
events have been planned to start with:

Friday June 1st  Opening night

Friday June8th Pottery

Friday June 15th Hike and barbeque

Friday June 22nd Club night

Friday June 29th Rounders match

Friday July6th  Mysterytrip

Friday July 13th Disco

Following the disco on July 13th the junior youth club will close down until
September 7th, when it will be enroiment night and an open evening for parents.



Pembury Woodside Youth 01 [7] « TR

Mrs. Pauline Hawker writes:—

‘The programme from September 1984 to July 1985 includes trips to
Larkfield Leisure Centre, rambles, discos, parties, craft evenings, day
trips, a treasure hunt and, hopefully, an adventure weekend at Weald.

When special events have not been organised, there will be club nights
when table tennis, snooker and eventually pool, will be available,
together with tuition, and tournaments. There will also be darts and other
indoor games, and a snack bar where drinks, crisps and so on can be
bought.

The club will be run by a team of volunteers who are, so far, Marilyn
Halden, Valerie Griffiths, Josie Sweeney, Celia Mirams, Pat Rutland, Joan
Westlake and Pauline Hawker. Any others who feel able to help will be
made most welcome.

The object of the Youth Club is to provide as many different opportunities
for as many as possible, as cheaply as possible, with the maximum of
enjoyment for everyone {(including the helpers!) but it may be necessary
to restrict membership to a certain number. So we would ask parents
please to contact Marilyn Halden or Valerie Griffiths, before taking their
children to the junior youth club.

We ask parents to send children to the youth club in old clothes. The
volunteers will accept responsibility for members while they are at the
club but parents must make sure that their children are safely escorted to
and from the club building.

This is a brand-new venture and the Youth Club committee would be glad
to hear of any ideas or criticisms you may have.

Finally, we would like to thank the many organisations in Pembury who
have offered their help. The W.l. has agreed to run a craft evening,
Pembury Footpath Walkers have said they will lead a ramble for our
members, our village policeman has agreed to judge the pottery
competition and one of our butchers has said he will take partin an event
in October entitled ‘So You Want a Fight, Eh?’



Tunbridge Wells Borough Council is responsible, under the county council, for
Civil Defence planning. Plans drawn up envisage the division of the borough into
areas and, under them communities, such as Pembury, each responsible for their
own planning subject to overall control from the areas, staffed by local govern-
ment officers. The Parish Council has been asked to submit names for acommu-
nity advisor — in effect the leader of a team of Civil Defence volunteers. The
advisor’'s functions would include assembling a team of volunteers and drawing
up plans for the village. Anyone wishing to be considered for this post should
submit his or her name to Parish Council Clerk, Mr. Henry Plant.

% k k k k k k k k ¥ ¥k % %
Pembury Ladies Social Group has completed a successful first year of existence
and closes its current programme on June 19th. The Group will shortly hold its
annual meeting and draw up its new programme, starting in September.

| X 4 %k % % %k k k ¥ k k % %k

A petition signed by a number of residents in Lower Green Road, asking for a
pavement on the east side of the road from Amberleaze Drive to the Free Church,
has been passed to Kent County Council. The K.C.C.'s response is that con-
structing the pavement would cause severe traffic hold-ups and the matter has
been shelved until after the construction of the B2015 by-pass which, it is hoped,
will remove much of the traffic from the road. However, the county has said it will
take steps to improve the drainage along that side of the road.

% k k k %k k k %k k K k %k *
Tunbridge Wells Borough Council has a new vehicle capable of emptying
rubbish skips on the spot instead of carting them away. It is hoped this will
eliminate the problem of overflowing skips suffered by residents in Elmhurst
Avenue and Bulls Place. It is planned to empty these skips daily in future. The
Borough has asked the Parish Council to name an extra five or six sites where
skips can be sited so that no skip need remain on one site more than five daysin a
month. * %k % k k Kk ok k %k % k k ¥
The Mums and Tiny Tots Club will remain open during the school summer
holidays. The Club will continue its regular Tuesday meetings —at 1.45pm in the
Free Church Hall — throughout the holiday period. All mums — and dads — and
under-fives are welcome to come along to share the toys, creative corners and a
social afternoon with refreshments at a fee of 50p a session.

* % k k Kk k k k ¥k % k % %

Mr A. C. Morris of 35 Greenleas, Chairman of the Tunbridge Wells branch of the
Royal Scottish Country Dance Society, writes that he would welcome anyone
over the age of 16 to the Society’s classes. If 12 or more people were interested in
the Society he would be prepared to run a beginners’ class in Pembury. ‘Scottish
country dancing,’ writes Mr Morris, ‘should not be confused with Highland
dancing but does provide exercise and fun for persons of all ages.” Mr Morris
adds that anyone interested should contact himself or his wife and says they
would be welcome to watch one of the Society’'s regular classes to see if they
might like to join.
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AMBERSIDE

SCHOOL of W. F. FOORD
DANCING

Principal: Margaret Ki .
P . ne We supply and fit carpets,

carpet tiles and vinyls.

BODY FOCUS e ant vy
Thursday Evenings Adaptations and repairing.
and Carpets cleaned using the

Tuesday Mornings revolutionary new dry

(Creche for toddlers) cleaning method, in
your home or our works.
. CHILDREN’S
BALLET, MODERN & TAP N _

ISTD Syllabus and For enquiries and estimates
Examinations Telephone PEMBURY 2611

3 Henwoods Crescent

Enquiries: Pembury 2574

Home Impruovements — Extensions — Free Estimates

ALAN CLARKE

BUILDERS & DECORATORS

Tel. Pembury 3932



Your car care centre

S&B AUTOS

J & A === GORGHWORKS
CAMDEN SERVICE STATION PEMBURY

MECHANICAL REPAIRS
WELDING
SELF DRIVE HIRE
SERVICING — ALL MAKES
MoTs ARRANGED WITH FULL SERVICE
ACCIDENT REPAIRS
RE-SPRAYING
LAWN MOWER OVERHAUL & SERVICING

FREE COLLECTION AND LOCAL DELIVERY

24-Hour Recovery Service

Come to the people who care
Friendly advice — Courteous Service
Fully Experienced Engineers



If all goes according to plan, work should start on the A21 Pembury by-pass in
November next year and the road should be completed late in 1987.

This hopeful statement was made by assistant county surveyor Mr. John Bergg
at the annual Parish Meeting on March 14th. Mr. Bergg made his statement in the
light of the report of the Inspector who conducted the by-pass inquiry in
November 1982. The report was issued in February and, with one major and a
few minor alterations, endorsed the route proposed by the Department of
Transport at the inquiry.

Because of these alterations, objectors had until April 6th to object. As no
representations have been made it is expected the Department will confirm the
route in May.

Working on this assumption Mr. Bergg said the County Council, as the
Department’s agent, would take about a year to produce detailed plans and a
further six months to engage contractors. On that timetable it was hoped to be on
site by November 1985 and to complete the work in two years.

The by-pass will be 2.85 miles long with 24-foot wide dual carriageways, a central
reservation and grass verges. Much of it will run in a cutting. Cornford Lane and
Chalket Lane will each have bridges across it, but the Northern end of Blackhurst
Lane will be stopped up. There will also be a cattle underpass at Kippings Cross
Farm.

Constructing the by-pass — costing £11 million at 1982 prices — will involve no
demolition of property although some houses will need noise insulation.
Altogether about 86 acres of land will be needed for the road.

The main change from the Department’s route will push the by-pass about 80
yards further south behind the eastern end of the village. This will involve the
destruction of part of Roughlands Shaw. The amended route will be in a cutting
instead of on an embankment, so enabling a footbridge to be built carrying
Footpath 237 — from Canterbury Road to the Old Coach Road — across the by-
pass. The original scheme envisaged taking the footpath across the road on the
level, which the inspector considered too hazardous.

How traffic is ruining the centre of Pembury was made clear at the inquiry, where
it was stated that a daily average of 25,000 vehicles passed through the High
Street, at least 2,000 of them very large goods vehicles. Without a by-pass this
flow was expected to rise to 34,000 daily by the year 2000. The recommended
daily flow for such a road is 17,000 vehicles.

The by-pass wil run from the existing roundabout on the A21 at the junction with
the North Farm link road, to Kippings Cross where there will be another
roundabout. 9



¥supermarket & s

ERONT ELEVATION TO BEAGLES WO000 ROAD

A plan to build a shopping complex on the ‘Royal Oak’ site, consisting of a super-
market and four smaller shops has been recommended for approval by Pembury
Parish Council and will shortly be considered by the Borough Council’s planning
committee.

The owners of the 12-acre site, Wards Construction (Medway) Ltd., had earlier
submitted plans for one large supermarket building, with parking space for 122
cars. The Parish Council criticised the plan on several counts when submitting its
views to Tunbridge Wells Borough Council and the plan was ultimately
withdrawn.

Following discussions with the Borough and Parish Council, Wards submitted
their latest plan in March. This plan shows a marked difference from previous
plans for developing the site.

The proposed supermarket building covers little more than half the planned
shopping area, the remainder being taken up by four smaller shop units of
different sizes.

The supermarket and the four shops are planned to face one another across a
covered concourse, one entrance to which faces Beagles Wood Road and the
other directly on to the car park.

10



shops - new design

‘n their application Wards say they wish to provide 94 car parking spaces. Four of
‘hese are sited on what is at present the garden plot alongside the Royal Oak and
the Parish Council has suggested that these spaces should be eliminated and the
garden left as it is. The Council has also suggested that the site should be
surrounded by a close-boarded fence instead of the chain-link fencing proposed
by the developers.

In a covering letter to the Borough Council, Wards say they have agreed terms
with the Budgen supermarket chain, based in Uxbridge. And they urge a speedy
decision on their application as they hope to begin work on the site in June or
July this year.

One of the terms of the previously-granted planning permission was that Wards
should build a small meeting room for parish use. As this would have to be built
on part of the site owned by the Borough Council, the developers say they are
willing to discuss this matter later on. Another condition of the permission was
that Wards should build the link road joining the two sections of Beagles Wood
Road, but in view of the Parish Council’s decision to recommend against the iink
it seems unlikely this condition will be enforced.

17



AGE CONCERN

Plans to build a day care centre for the elderly in Pembury by extending the Upper

Church are not yet finalised. A scheme to build a dual-purpose day care centre

and parish room on to the north side of the church, received planning permission

fcrom Tunbridge Wells Borough Council and the blessing of the Fine Arts
ommittee.

However, the county council’s Social Services Department which, with Age
Concern and the church, is involved in the scheme, now plans to look into the
matter further and assess whether the existing plan will meet the requirements of
a centre capable of dealing with a proportion of seriously disabled elderly people.

In the meantime Age Concern has established ateam in Pembury whose aimisto
visit elderly residents in their homes to discuss problems. Any lonely elderly
person in the village who would like to have a call from the visiting group should
get in touch with Mrs. Kathleen Meade, the Age Concern organiser in Tunbridge
Wells. Mrs. Meade’s office is at the Garden Hall Club in Wood Street, Tunbridge
Wells, telephone Tunbridge Wells 22591.

Age Concern is also setting up an advice centre for the elderly every Monday
from 2 p.m. to 3.30 p.m. at Camden Court, to deal with any problems affecting
older people.

It has also established two other services in Pembury. They are a toenail cutting
service at home at a cost of 50p and a full chiropody clinic at Camden Courtonthe
third Thursday of every month. This will be held from 1.30 p.m. to 4.30 p.m. and
the charge will be £2.50. Transport to the clinic cannot be arranged. Anyone
anxious to avail themselves of either of these services shouid contact Mrs.
Meade at the address given above.

From time to time the Parish Council is approached by angry residents
complaining about neighbours’ bonfires and asking for something to be done to
stop a nuisance. The answer is that neither Tunbridge Wells Borough Council nor
the Parish Council has bye-laws covering bonfires. If you feel aggrieved about a
neighbour’s bonfire the first step to take is to have a quiet word with him.

The result of the election on May 3rd for a Pembury representative on Tunbridge
Wells Borough Council was:—

Mrs. Hazel Hawes-Richards (Liberal Alliance) 1226

Mrs. Ann Toler (Conservative) 971
Mrs. Lesley Evans (Labour) 109
255 majority

The 2,306 votes cast represented about a fifty per cent turnout of electors.



GAYDER

HEATING SERVICES

‘a. PEMBURY 2124 (EVENINGS & WEEKENDS)

HEATING & PLUMBING ENGINEERS cQfs,

FREE ESTIMATES DESIGN SERVICE 24 MONTH GUARANTEE

For all aspects of Estate Agency
consult your Local Agent

PRALL, CHAMPION
& PRALL

Chartered Surveyors & Estate Agents
8a High Street, Pembury Tel: 2310 & 2705
161 High Street, Tonbridge Tel: 352533
S Vale Road, Tunbridge Wells Tel:35777

Paddock Wood Tel: 3388

also at Sevenoaks Tel: 450058/9
Hildenborough Tel: 833381



PEMBURY CAR SALES LTD.

NEWCARS
we are your agents for

FORD
most other makes obtainable

USED CARS
Always a large selection of guaranteed used cars

SERVICE AND REPAIRS
Any make serviced or repaired by our factory trained
mechanics.Electronic tuning -~ wheel balancing —major
overhauls and repairs —bodywork repairs and resprays carried out

34/36 HASTINGS ROAD, PEMBURY. TEL:2294/5
Open every day 8am-6pm. Except Sunday

J. H. WILKINSON M.P.S.

CHEMIST
Medicines Cosmetics
Baby Products Fancy Goods
Kodak Films Gift Sets
Developing & Printing Toiletries

5 HIGH STREET
PEMBURY
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Domestic & Commercial-

Extensiqns
Conversions
Alterations

Repairs & Maintenance

13, High Street, Pembury- Tel 2613



PIPPINS FRUIT FARM

PICK YOUR OWN and QUALITY AND FRESHNESS
READY-PICKED FRUIT ON YOUR DOORSTEP

?S‘%?&' BLACKCURRANTS

STRAWBERRIES 8‘, %

RASPBERRIES % «gé Q) Jg APPLES
LOGANBERRIES 2 e %ﬁ PLUMS
GOOSEBERRIES (2 - " REDCURRANTS

PRYONTNGITPRU OV B TR WPy WS §

See local press for mid June -
latest details Try mid October.
our
PIPPINS
FARMHOUSE

Maidstone Road, Pembury, CIDER Telephone: Pembury 4569

Bembury  Qdecretaries

shorthand & audio typing photocopying
duplicating copy typing

Maureen Redmond €D 2224

VILLAGE FETE [

Pembury Scout and Guide Building Fund Committee is once again organising the Village
Fete on July 14th. Proceedings begin with a grand parade from the Village Green at2 p.m.
This will go to the Fete on the Recreation Ground where a full programme has been
arranged. Attractions include the Crowborough Marching Band, a Scottish dancing
display, a wheelbarrow race, the inter-pub tug of war, a fire engine and a visit from a
Territorial Army hospital. There will be stalls and sideshows, including a fun castle, as well
as a grand raffle with a £60 first prize. The organisers would welcome more stallholders.

At the beginning of May the building fund stood at over £8,000 and the committee feels it
will soon be in a position to approach grant-making trusts for help in reaching their target
figure so that building can begin.
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a year by the Pembury
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The Editor would 37 Highfield Close
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YOUR REPRESENTATIVES

County Council

Borough Council

Parish Council

John Barnes, Furnace Mill Farm, Furnace Lane, Lamberhurst.
Tel: Lamberhurst 890788

Arthur Bromwich, Pembury Hall Lodge, Church Road. Tel: Pembury 2865
Mrs. Hazel Hawes-Richards, 54 Hastings Road. Tel: Pembury 2779
Mrs. Hildy Swinden, 6 Church Road. Tel: Pembury 3378

Mrs. Sarah Clarke (Chairman), Little Stanton, Romford Road. Tel: 3932
Brian Sands (Vice-Chairman; Chairman Finance), 2 Middlefield.
Tel: Pembury 3738
Robert Allen {Chairman Public Relations), 37 Highfield Close. Tel: 2439
John Brownsdon, Hiticroft, Tonbridge Road. Tel: 2053
Brian Chantler (Chairman Highways, Planning), 4 Stanam Road. Tel: 3339
David Coleman, 22 Ridgeway. Tel: 3402
Robert Good, 11 Sunhill Court. Tel: 4197
Kenneth Haizelden, 7 Sweeps Hill Ciose. Tel: 2303
Kit Kelly, 22 Hastings Road.
Richard Miles (Chairman Amenities), Fletchers Farm, Hastings Rd. Tel: 2378
Bernard Reeve, 11 Henwoods Mount. Tel: 4664
Mrs. Jane Stuart-Robson (Chairman Burials and Allotments), 17 Westway.
Tel: 3843
Mrs. Hildy Swinden, 6 Church Road. Tel: 3378



VILLAGE ORGANIZATIONS

BADMINTON CLUB

Mr. N. Norman, 43 Woodhill Park. Tel: 2460
BOWLS CLUB

Secretary: S. Philpot, 1 Woodsgate Way.

Tel: 2443
1st BROWNIES GUIDER

Mrs. Harden, 55 Ridgeway. Tel: 2665
3rd BROWNIES GUIDER

Mrs. Boorman, 65 Heskett Park. Tel: 2365
CAMDEN GREEN BADMINTON GLUB

R. Holt, 50 Ridgeway. Tel: 3830
CATHOLIC CHURCH

Father Hartley, The Presbytery, 11 Alliance Way,

Paddock Wood, Tel: 3699
CONSERVATIVE PARTY

Miss R. J. Knapp, 38 Heskett Park. Teal: 3106
CRICKET CLUB

P. Chandler, 149 Sherwood Road, Tunbridge

Wells. Tel: 33886
cuBs

A Berry, 85 Hastings Road. Tei: 2517
DARBY & JOAN CLUB

Mrs. B. Greatrex, 52 High Street. Tel: 2669
FRIENDS OF PEMBURY HOSPITAL

c/o Pembury Hospital. Tel: 3535
FRIENDS OF PEMBURY PARISH CHURCH

Treasurer: D. J. Ould, 42 Lower Green Road.

Tel: 2616
GIRL COVENANTORS

Mrs. G. Taylor, 25 Belfield Road. Tel: 3719
GUIDE GUIDER, 1st Pembury Company,

Mrs. A. Baker, 67a High Street. Tel: 4441

3rd Pembury Company: Mrs. P. Webster,

26 The Paddock. Tel: 4157
HOCKEY CLUB

J. Hawkar, 1 The Rowans, Heskaett Park.

Tel: 4327
HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY

M. Mepham, 16 The Paddock. Tel: 2703
JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB

L. Frowde, 18 Herons Way. Tel: 2826
KENT COLLEGE

Headmaster: Rev. John Barrett. Tel: 2006
KING WILLIAM IV FOOTBALL CLUB

D. Rushbridge, 34 Erskine Park Road, Tunbridge

Wells. Tel: 23948, or business 28328
LABOUR PARTY

S. Fowiler, 71a St. John's Road, Tunbridge Wells.

Tel: 20250
LADIES’ NETBALL CLUB

Mrs. M. Walker, 65 Belfield Road. Tel: 3439
LARKFIELD HALL

Principal: J. H. Mason, Cornfield Lane. Tel: 2168
LAWN TENNIS CLUB

Mrs. J. Prosser, 13 Ridgeway. Tel: 2682
LIBERAL PARTY

R. Tucek, Bayham Abbey East, Lamberhurst

Tel: 890886
MUMS & TINY TOTS CLUB

Mrs. S. G. Porter, 28 Woodhill Park, Tel: 4290
MUSIC GROUP -

Mrs. J. Hill, The Maples, Criers Lane, Five Ashes,

Hadlow Down. Tel: Hadlow Down 402
OUTGROWN CHILDREN'S WEAR

Mrs. A. Clarkson, 24 Lower Graeen Road.

Tel: 2854

PEMBLURY BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

T. P. Burton, 13s High Street. Tel: 4577
PEMBURY FOOTBALL CLUB

Mrs. Turner, 4 Belfield Road. Tel: 2154
PEMBURY FOOTPATH WALKERS

N. and K. Frankiin, 11 The Meadow. Tel: 3212
PEMBURY FREE CHURCH

Rev. G. Pimental, 58 Lower Green Road.

Tel: 2129
PEMBURY FREE CHURCH LADIES' EVENING
FELLOWSHIP (open monthly meeting)

Mrs. R. Chapman, 40 Ridgeway. Tel: 3443
PEMBURY FRIENDS OF SEVEN SPRINGS

Mrs. Durant, 39 L.ower Green Road. Tel: 2196
PEMBURY LADIES’ SOCIAL GROQUP

Mrs. A. Parks, 22 Herons Way. Tel: 4759
PEMBURY OLD TYME & MODERN DANCE
CLUB

Mrs. Hasted, The Giade, Cryals Road, Matfield.

Tel: Brenchley 3531
PEMBURY PARISH CHURCH

Rev. C. Pilgrim, The Vicarage, Hastings Road.

Tel: 4761
PEMBURY PLAYERS

Mrs. V. Clark, 9 Lower Green Road. Tel: 3898
PEMBURY PLAY GROUP

Mrs. J. Yorke, 34 Greenleas, Tel: 2641

PEMBURY PRE-SCHOOL CLASSES
Mrs. J. Stuart-Robson. Tel: 3843
PEMBURY PRIMARY SCHOOL
Headmaster: R. Nisbet, Lowaer Green Road.
Tel: 2259
PEMBURY SOCIETY
R. Saunders, Mays Farm House, Romford Road.
Tel: 3254
PEMBURY WOODSIDE YOUTH CLUB
Mrs. P, Hawker, 1 The Rowans, Heskett Park.
Tel: 4327
PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT-TEACHER
ASSOCIATION
Mrs. J. Tompsett, 14 Gimble Way. Tel: 2711
ROYAL BRITISH LEGION
J. Young, 13 Bulls Place.
ROYAL NATIONAL LIFEBOAT INSTITUTION
R. Giles, Warden’s Flat, 1 Camden Court.
Tei: 3215
ROYAL OBSERVER CORPS
T. J. Verrall, 265 Upper Grosvenor Road,
Tunbridge Wells. Tel: 37286
SCOUT GROUP
A. Berry, 85 Hastings Road. Tel: 25617
SCOUT & GUIDE BUILDING FUND
A. Cooper, 11 Amberleaze Drive. Tel: 2715
ST. PETER'S WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP
Mrs. H. Collins, 30 Woodhill Park. Tel: 2856
TABLE TENNIS CLUB
M. Nash, 8 The Coppice. Tel: 3225
TINY TOTS PLAY GROUP
Mrs. J. Cook, 38 Lower Green Road. Tel: 3118
VENTURE SCOUTS
Leaders: Tony Batchelor, 29 The Gill. Tel: 3810
Annette Cooper, 11 Amberleaze Drive. Tel: 2715
WOMEN'S INSTITUTES
Afternoon: Mrs. Ackhurst, 5 Middlefield.
Tel: 3081
Evening: Mrs. Adams, 13 Woodsgate Way.
Tel: 2528
W.R.V.S.
Mrs. H. Swinden, 6 Church Road. Tel: 3378
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HORMOURRINR

June 28 Horticultural Society - Visit to a local garden in members’ cars. Leave Camden car park 8 p.m.
July 2 Parish Council (question time 8.30 p.m.) Planning, Finance. Village Hall 8 p.m.
5 Afternoon W.I. - A Wandering Minstrel, Mr. S. Allen. Village Hall2.30 p.m.
6 Evening W_I. - Garden Party at 37 Woodhill Park.
7 Pembury Footpath Walkers - Walk including ploughman’s lunch at Fletchers Farm. For details see
notice boards.
9 Horticultural Society — Floral Art Group. Village Hall § p.m.
10 Darby & Joan Club—Summer Lunch and Garden Party. Village Hall1 p.m.
14 Horticultural Society~ 36th SUMMER FLOWER & PRODUCE SHOW. Village Hall 3p.m.
14 VILLAGE FETE in aid of Pembury Scouts and Guides Building Fund. Lower Green Road
Recreation Ground 2 p.m.
16 Parish Council (question time 8.30 p.m.) Allotments, Amenities. Village Hall 8 p.m.
24 Darby & Joan Club-Meeting. Village Hall2t0 4.30 p.m.
30 Parish Council (question time 8.30 p.m. ) Highways, Public Relations. Village Hall 8 p.m.
Aug 2 Afternoon W.I.-Members’ meeting. Village Hall 2.30 p.m.
3 Evening W.I. - Talk on Honey by Mrs. Conway. Village Hall 7.45 p.m.
4 Pembury Footpath Walkers— Walk starting from Stonecourt Lane bus stop 2.15 p.m.
7 Darby & Joan Club—-Meeting. Village Hall2t04.30 p.m.
13 Horticultural Society - Floral Art Group. Village Hall 8 p.m.
21 Darby & Joan Club—Meeting. Village Hall2t0 4.30 p.m.
Sept 1 Pembury Footpath Walkers — Walk starting from Camden Car Park 2.15 p.m.
3 Parish Council (question time 8.30 p.m.) Planning, Finance. Village Hall § p.m.
4 Darby & Joan Club - Afternoon outing to Hastings.
6 Afternoon W.1. —-Don’t Climb your Family Tree, talk by Mr.
Wilson. Village Hall 2.30p.m.
7 Evening W.I. -Flower Arranging, talk by Mrs. M. Harland.
Village Hall 7.45 p.m.
10 Horticultural Society — Floral Art Group. Village Hall 8 p.m.
15 Horticultural Society -40th AUTUMN FLOWER AND
PRODUCE SHOW. Village Hall 3 p.m.
17 Parish Council (question time 8.30 p.m.) Allotments,
Amenities. Village Hall 8 p.m.
18 Darby & Joan Club—Meeting. Village Hall2t04.30 p.m.
26 Outgrown Children’s Wear - Sale, Village Hall
10.30a.m. to 12 noon.
27 Horticultural Society - Illustrated talk on Daffodils
by Mr. T.Burr. Village Hall 8 p.m.

ST. PETER’S CHURCH SERVICES

Upper Church

8.‘())%ea.m. Holy Communion (First, Third and
ifth Sundays)

9.45am. Parish Communion

11.30 a.m. Junior Church (except fourth Sunday)

6.30 p.m. Evensong with sermon

Parish Church .
8.00 am. Holy Communion (Second and Fourth

Sundays)
11.15 a.m. Matins and Sermon

Every Friday — W.l. Market — V.Hall 10.15 - 11.15 a.m. (35p)
Every Monday — Pembury Old Tyme and Modern Dance Club — R.C. Hall — 7.45-10.15 p.m,



STURGEON'S
OF PEMBURY

Specialists nall types
of Road and Drive
Construction

Coal Merchants
Haulage Contractors

| Henwood Green, Pembury. Tek Pembury 22211213




